
12-JUN-1998

ACARDUST(R)

DUST MITE SPRAY

DOMESTIC

Interrupts the development of house dust mites in bedding
and in the house.

READ LABEL AND THE ATTACHED BOOKLET
BEFORE USING

REG. NO. 22652 P.C.P. ACT

GUARANTEE:

D-TRANSALLETHRINE.................... 0.97%
PIPERONYL BUTOXYDE................... 3.89%

DANGER     EXPLOSIVE

EXTREMELY FLAMMABLE

CONTAINER MAY EXPLODE IF HEATED

Net contents :  350 g

Manufactured in France

SCAT CANADA INC.
1000 rue de la Gauchetière Ouest

Bureau 3900 Montréal (Quebec) HB3 4W5

Distributed by Omega

PRECAUTIONS:  KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN Contents under
pressure.  Do not place in hot water or near radiators, stoves or
other sources of heat. Do not puncture or incinerate or store at
temperatures over 50'C (120'F). Do not use in presence of open
flame or spark or while smoking. Keep out of eyes.  In case of
eye contact, flush with running water. If swallowed, do not
induce vomiting, call physician immediately.  Toxic to fish,



remove or cover aquariums in room to be treated. Functional
respiratory tests have shown that ACARDUST was well tolerated,
even at high concentrations, by normal subjects.  Nevertheless,
for an optimum comfort, the user can use the enclosed mask while
spraying ACARDUST. The allergic subject will not participate in
the disinfection procedure, because the handling of bedding can
cause the dispersion of mites in the room.  Sprays can also be
irritant for asthmatics. Repeat application as recommended by an
allergist but NOT more frequently than once every three months.
May be harmful and irritating if inhaled. Do not breathe spray
mist.  Wear mask provided while spraying. Causes skin and eye
irritation; DO NOT get on skin or in eyes. Avoid contact with
treated areas.  Place a mattress cover and liner over treated
mattress. Double case any treated pillows or cushions. 

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:  Treatment of the bedroom must be done in the
morning to insure the comfort of the occupant. Open the windows
of the bedroom. Remove the sheets and the pillow cases and take
them out of the room to be washed in hot water (60'C). Vacuum
(maximum power) all sides of the mattress, blankets, pillows, box
spring, armchairs and floor. Close the door and holding ACARDUST
can 20 cm from the surface, spray the different elements of
bedding.  The following application times must be respected for
an optimum result : For a single foam mattress : 30 seconds. For
a standard mattress : 40 seconds (spray seams well). For a box
spring : 20 seconds. For a blanket and a bedspread : 30 seconds.
For a pillow or a cushion : 10 seconds. For the under surface of
the bed : 20 seconds. ACARDUST should then be sprayed alongside
base boards of the bedroom for about 30 seconds. Repeat the
application as advised by an allergist but NOT more frequently
than once every three months.

FIRST AID:  In case of skin or eye contact, flush with plenty of
running water. If swallowed, do not induce vomiting, call
physician immediately. If irritation develops, seek medical
attention. If inhaled discontinue using and remove to open air.

DISPOSAL:  When empty, press valve to release all pressure. 
Dispose of empty can with household garbage.
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flame or spark or while smoking. Keep out of eyes.  In case of
eye contact, flush with running water. If swallowed, do not
induce vomiting, call physician immediately.  Toxic to fish,
remove or cover aquariums in room to be treated. Functional
respiratory tests have shown that ACARDUST was well tolerated,



even at high concentrations, by normal subjects.  Nevertheless,
for an optimum comfort, the user can use the enclosed mask while
spraying ACARDUST. The allergic subject will not participate in
the disinfection procedure, because the handling of bedding can
cause the dispersion of mites in the room.  Sprays can also be
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allergist but NOT more frequently than once every three months.
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treated areas.  Place a mattress cover and liner over treated
mattress. Double case any treated pillows or cushions. 

FIRST AID:  In case of skin or eye contact, flush with plenty of
running water. If swallowed, do not induce vomiting, call
physician immediately. If irritation develops, seek medical
attention. If inhaled discontinue using and remove to open air.
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ACARDUST DUST MITE SPRAY

DOMESTIC

Interrupts the development of house dust mites in bedding and in
the house.

GENERAL INFORMATION :

Even a well-maintained house still contains dust that is
favourable to the development of undesirable pests.  These mites
feed on detaching debris from the human skin.  They are most
abundant in bedrooms, bedding, fabric, also on the floor and in
cracks.

These mites, dead or alive and their excrement can cause a great
number of allergies :  more than half the cases of asthma,
rhinitis and spasmodic coughs, mainly in children, teenagers and
young adults.

Allergic conjunctivitis, skin diseases (atopic eczema, prurigo,
hives ...) can be attributed in part or totally to certain mites.



The prevention of allergy symptoms relies on the battle against
dust and the elimination of mites.

To fight house dust, you must :

Vacuum every day in the room when the allergic patient is absent.
Change sheets and pillow cases every week. Wash blankets every 2
months. Reduce the amount of furniture and fabric in the room,
eliminate if possible, curtains, carpets and rugs. Exclude all
toys made of plush or fabric.

To eliminate the mites :

ACARDUST, a synthetic pyrethroid combined with a synergist, will
not only destroy adult mites, but also stop the development of
their eggs and nymphs.  Spray once every three months, and it
will be sufficient to fight against reinfestation of the bedding
by new mites coming from outside.

Manual application of spray on bedding and base boards; windows
should be open.

DIRECTIONS:

Treatment of the bedroom must be done in the morning to insure
the comfort of the occupant:

- Open the windows of the bedroom.

- Remove the sheets and the pillow cases and take them out of
the room to be washed in hot water (60'C).

- Vacuum (maximum power) all sides of the mattress, blankets,
pillows, box spring, armchairs and floor.

- Close the door and holding ACARDUST can 20 cm from the
surface, spray the different elements of bedding.

The following application times must be respected for an optimum
result:

- For a single foam mattress : 30 seconds.

- For a standard mattress : 40 seconds (spray seams well).

- For a box spring : 20 seconds.

- For a blanket and a bedspread : 30 seconds.

- For a pillow or a cushion : 10 seconds.



- For the under surface of the bed : 20 seconds.

- ACARDUST should then be sprayed alongside base boards of the
bedroom for about 30 seconds.

Repeat the application as advised by an allergist but NOT more
frequently than once every three months.

PRECAUTIONS:

Functional respiratory tests have shown that ACARDUST was well
tolerated, even at high concentrations, by normal subjects.
Nevertheless, for an optimum comfort, the user can use the
enclosed mask while spraying ACARDUST.

The allergic subject should not participate in the disinfection
procedure, because the handling of bedding can cause the
dispersion of mites in the room.  Sprays can also be an irritant
for asthmatics.

Repeat application as recommended by an allergist but NOT more
frequently than once every three months.

May be harmful and irritating if inhaled.

Do not breathe spray mist.  Wear mask provided while spraying.

Causes skin and eye irritation; DO NOT get on skin or in eyes.

Avoid contact with treated areas.  Place a mattress cover and
liners over treated mattress.

Double case any treated pillows or cushions.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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